FACULTY SENATE MINUTES

February 10, 2009
President Marla Miller called the special meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  All senators or alternates were present except Ron McCutcheon, Beth Murphy and Kevin Brown.  
The only item on the agenda for this special meeting was a discussion of Program Reduction and Elimination Committee (PREC) implementation.

Marla reported that Senex met with Acting Provost Brad Burda on Monday, Feb. 9th, to talk about folding PREC into FOAC.  The discussion resulted in concern that this wasn’t the way to go.  Because this was the opposite of the discussion at last week’s Senate meeting, Senex felt that the entire Senate should be aware of this change and have a chance to voice their concerns and opinions about a possible recommendation to President Maples that he activate PREC instead of trying to use FOAC for the same purpose.  
PREC is specifically designed for this purpose and it has specific criteria and counter-criteria for programs that should or shouldn’t be eliminated.  PREC is a 9-member ad hoc committee rather than a standing committee, practically no VP other than in an advisory or informative capacity, and many more faculty on the committee (6 faculty + 3 others).
Concern was voiced about PREC and FOAC having the same responsibilities and doing the same thing.   

The focus of FOAC is to keep the institution solvent and that may not always be in line with the mission of providing the best or broadest education for students.  Having the broader group of faculty members on PREC might protect the school more; FOAC is heavily administrative.
Suggestion was made that, although the PREC policy requires secrecy of committee members, deliberations, proceedings and preliminary findings, anxiety might be lessened if this information was made known.  Valid points for and against the secrecy were voiced.
A major concern raised was the validity of any data collected and/or used.  The last time PREC was invoked incorrect data was used that resulted in faulty recommendations that had to be reversed.  If PREC is to be invoked now, all data compiled and/or used should be thoroughly verified to assure accuracy.

Concerns were raised about exactly what data was needed and/or used, individual interpretation of that data, and that all information/data used needs to be consistent and uniform across the board.

Suggestion was made that, if PREC is invoked, before President Maples releases any information or recommendations, the programs identified for reduction or elimination be given a chance to refute the findings.

It was also suggested that if PREC is activated, one of the faculty members should be from Portland to protect their interests.  

Membership on PREC is key; the people broadly represent the institution as a whole, are generally recognized for their knowledge of the institution, and are charged to not represent specific constituencies.
Following an in depth discussion of PREC vs. FOAC, there was a motion made and seconded to recommend to President Maples that PREC be invoked if necessary.  Vote was 1 no and the rest ayes.  Motion passed.
ADJOURNMENT – The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Matt Schnackenberg, Secretary
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